
Note for IPS students – 27 March 2020 
 
 
Given that it is possible to interact with the class at distance, I want to try to implement the exam 
mode I had originally indicated for this course, namely essay + presentations. 
 
Regarding essays, I invite you to form groups of 2-3 students and develop an essay (a short paper) 
on some issue related to the course: it can be a deepening of some aspects touched upon in the 
classes, or the development of some cases that further illustrate some aspects of the course. 
Indications on essays have been sent by email and are on the site of the course. 
 
Presentations will take place in May, either at the Department or via digital platforms (depending 
on how the coronavirus emergency evolves). 
 
Sandrine Labory. 


